#### FORTHCOMING EVENTS

#### Association of Psychiatrists in Training

A Debate oq Tomorrow's Psychiatrists will be held at the Royal Society of Medicine, I Wimpole Street, London, W.I, at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 8 July (after the Royal College meeting). The speakers will be Dr. Peter Book (Current Recruitment—The Facts), Dr. Tom Freeman (Current Disillusion—The Remedies), Dr. Elinor Kapp (The New Contract—Its Implications) and Professor David Goldberg (Selling Psychiatry—Will Today's Students Buy?). Audience participation will be welcome.

# MIND (The National Association for Mental Health)

The Biennial World Mental Health Congress of the World Federation for Mental Health will be held in Copenhagen from 10–16 August 1975. The theme will be 'Mental Health and Economic Growth' and the speakers will include Margaret Mead, Dr. Barry Commoner and Dr. T. A. Lambo.

# South East European Conference on Psychosomatic Medicine

The South East European Conference on Psychosomatic Medicine will be held in Thessaloniki, Greece, from 8–11 October 1975.

Further information from Dr. E. Dimitriou, General Secretary, 80 Mitropoleos Street, Thessaloniki, Greece.

### Overseas Study Tours Reunion Dinner

If there is sufficient support, it is proposed to hold a reunion dinner at the Royal Society of Medicine on Friday 12 September, for those who took part in recent tours of France, Mexico, Denmark or Italy. There will be facilities for showing slides and cine film. The cost of the dinner will be approximately £5.00 including wine. Numbers will be limited to 75. Places will be allocated as applications are received. Closing date for applications is Friday 15 August 1975. Further information from Dr. T. L. Dunn, Central Hospital, Hatton, Warwick.

## International Association for the Scientific Study of Mental Deficiency Fourth International Congress

This will be held in Washington D.C., U.S.A., from 22 to 27 August 1976. Those wishing to present papers should contact the undernoted, and forward a brief synopsis (in English, French or Spanish) before 1 December 1975.

Dr. D. A. Primrose, The Royal Scottish National Hospital, Larbert, Scotland.

### The Open University

A Course on The Handicapped Person in the Community will be held from February to November 1976.

Enquiries to: Clive Fewins, Assistant Information Officer, The Press Office, The Open University, Walton Hall, Milton Keynes, Bucks., MK7 6AA.